
 

 

Madrid, 28 October 2020 

 

In compliance with article 228 of Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015, dated 23 October 

2015, which approved the recast text of the Stock Market Law, Aena, SME, SA, hereby 

reports the following 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION 

AENA SME S.A., in view of the publication in the newspapers today of the economic 

and financial estimates for 2020 and 2021 contained in the Law Project of 2021 National 

Budget (http://www.congreso.es/docu/pge2021/pge_2021-web/PGE-ROM/N_21_A_R_5_0_0N_0.htm), hereby 

reports that these estimates are affected by the following factors:  

1. The quick evolution of the effects stemming from the COVID-19 pandemic which 

got underway since these forecasts were made. 

2. The changes in expectations on reaching agreements with the operators of commercial 

activities in airports, which to date have not materialised; in consequence, the 

accounting related to the revenues from the minimum guaranteed incomes from those 

contracts. 

As a result of the above, the estimates published do not correspond to the current forecast 

for the closure of financial year 2020.   

 

With regard to financial year 2021, Aena does not have a reference traffic forecast given 

the vast uncertainty surrounding the evolution of traffic in the forthcoming months and 

the extraordinary breadth in the range of estimates in this regard published by different 

international bodies associated with the air transport sector.  

 

 

 

 

The Economic-Financial Director  

José Leo Vizcaíno 
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